

**Minutes of the Monthly Meeting of South Killingholme Parish Council held on Monday 17<sup>th</sup> May 2021, commencing at 6.30pm at the Community Centre Moat Lane Sth. Killingholme.**

**This was our first face to face meeting with social distancing measures as per risk assessment.**

Present: Chair: Cllr K. Hesketh, Vice Chair, Cllr D, Evans, Cllr Hull, Cllr Price, Cllr White, Cllr Coxon, Cllr Robinson, Cllr Oldfield., Cllr J. Hesketh Clerk: Jayne Gale

Apologies from Ward Cllr Wells

Cllr K. Hesketh wanted to pay tribute to two residents of the village that have passed away recently; John Lidgett and Danny Forbes; we extend our sympathies to Doreen and family, Danny's family, Eileen Danny's mother and Jessica his wife.

**1. Declaration of interest : None**

Parish Council Standing Orders were suspended to allow members of the public and press to make comments and representations for a period of 15 minutes. None attended, no correspondence received.

**2. Adoption of the minutes** from the previous meeting. Cllr M. Price proposed, Cllr J. Hesketh Seconded All in favour **Resolved**

**3. Matters arising from the minutes .None**

**4. Correspondence**, circulated by e-mail.

- I. Newsletter; no comments made

**5. Financial matters:**

- I. Bank Reconciliation. Proposed to accept by Cllr Evans Seconded by Cllr J. Hesketh All in Favour **Resolved**
- II. Income and expenditure for April: Proposed to accept by Cllr P. Hull, seconded by Cllr D. Robinson all in favour. **Resolved**
- III. Deeds update. Found in back cupboard.
- IV. Internal Auditor feedback and AGAR declaration Accounting Statements proposed to accept and sign by Cllr D. Evans Seconded by Cllr J. Hesketh all in favour. **Resolved**

**6. Planning**

- I. Poplar Farm <http://www.planning.northlincs.gov.uk/plan?ref=PA/2021/134> Change of use to light industry, business, storage and distribution. Response/consultation. More consideration for wildlife; appalling lack of care with old hedgerows.
- II. Planning 2 tanks Oil company. No objections.

**7. Community Centre**

- I. Asset list completed. New Fridge £210. Good price
- II. PAT done thanks to Cllr J. Hesketh
- III. CCTV update, fixed.
- IV. Bingo start date Week Commencing 18<sup>th</sup> May (cash bingo only as yet)
- V. Bowling green building; Under 11's football team moving to field after next game. Electric and water working, Coach/Manager James trimmed pitch with sit on mower, now cutting play-park. Provide their own insurance. They have cleaned the bowls rooms up themselves. Children don't use showers. Price per match every fortnight discussed and accepted. Could branch to 2 teams. Has a container with nets and balls. To be placed in back of car park if needed.

- VI. Price to prevent wasps at CC. Discussion Cllr D. Evans to enquire. Cllr Coxon stated there are holes in walls where scaffolding went when originally built, may be a recurring issue. £150 budget a year all agreed. Window cleaner monthly outside, .4-5 months inside.

**8. Parish matters.**

- I. Members on outside organisations feedback. ERNLLCA; no representative, Phillips 66; rubbish pick successful, VANL community network. Cllr Evans zoom meetings every week; this Wednesday cancelled for now, NAATs; Motorbikes 'Yellowfin' operation villager's quad confiscated and crushed. Cllr P. Hull and Cllr D. Robinson met new community police officer 'Rick' expressed disappointment at speeding on Greengate Lane. Staple Rd. resident's concerns discussed with him also.
- II. Maintenance in village. Pilgrims footpath verge, footpaths, right of ways, roads, village furniture. Cllr F. Coxon and Cllr K. Hesketh renovated benches; to place Staple Rd, Where bus leaves for Immingham School. Mayflower Green. Cllr Evans to ask Phillips to put one on Mayflower woods. South side of Bridge dog waste bin discussion to put on next month's agenda. Cllr Evans reported fly tipping down Musmer and Habrough Rd, she had an e-mail from Nth Lincs Council to say Baptist Chapel Rd. to be inspected regarding flooding and path issues. Roundabout vehicles exiting on A160 wrong side of road; she has asked Nth Lincs Council to look at this again. Cllr Oldfield to put in Newsletter. Groups starting up again. Grants were chased up; being considered. Pond funding available and they will help maintain: Clerk to ask what they do for security. Lucy Spring Clean some equipment to be provided; no rings for bags, Phillips 66 to lend equipment. Report bigger items to the council. Cllr Hull mentioned rubbish between A160 and near houses hedge; Cllr K. Hesketh Highways England responded with e mail difficulties under COVID; he will e mail again.

**9. Ward Councillors updates; None by correspondence or in person**

10. **Agenda items** for the next meeting, June 7<sup>th</sup> 2021 Dog waste bin bottom of bridge, feedback on Pond creation grant